
  Tab 52 
January 13, 2023 

To: Executive Director 
California Transportation Commission 
P.O Box _942873, Mail Station 52 
Sacramento, 94273-0001 

From: Luigi Console 
P.O Box 1771

RECD BYCTC 
[JAN 19 2023

Santa Ynez, CA 93460

Dear Sir, 

This letter is in response to January 9, 2023 from California Department of Transportation, 
Division of Right of Way and Land Surveys. 

In the previous two meetings held at CALTRANS office in San Luis Obispo, I have presented 
my objections to this project in good faith and in detail. 

There was no public hearing necessitating the construction of this RoundAbout, and in fact the 
County of Santa Barbra Supervisor had desired the RoundAbout to be in Los Olivos. 

I have offered alternate solutions to eliminate the above normal rate of accidents on HY154/ 
Edison; such as stop light, reduced speed limit and separate intersection for Baseline and 
Edison streets. Additionally, requiring the big transport trucks to stay on HY 101 will also 
reduce the number of accidents on HY 154. 

I have provided the impact on my health and property from the implementation of this project 
due to heavy exposure to exhaust, fumes, heavy metals, brake dust and noise. These problems 
caused by the removal of two rows of fifty plus mature trees and the closer proximity of the 
Roundabout to my property. These problems will be magnified during the construction. 

Due to my age and bad health I will need to seek legal representation to protect my rights. 
Therefore I am requesting thirty days to find a lawyer before another meeting with CALTRANS 

Regards, 

Luigi Console 




